
Dear Members of the Senate Public Health and Welfare Committee: 
Please oppose HB 2205 and leave the choice to vaccinate up to the parents and their healthcare providers. 
 The United States Supreme Court ruled that vaccines are “unavoidably unsafe” due to ingredients 
including, formaldehyde, mercury, aluminum, human diploid cells from aborted fetuses, and a host of other 
known toxic ingredients.   
 It is estimated that 1 in 1,000 children experience an adverse reaction or an injury caused by vaccines. 
Kansas experienced an entire 13 cases of Meningitis in 2016. Almost 3 million people make up this state. That 
means that about 1 in 250,000 Kansas residents will contract meningitis. Yet, 1 in 1,000 students that receive the 
meningitis vaccine will experience a dangerous reaction. Where is the real risk? 
  *Do you know that these companies can not be held liable for even one injury incurred by a 
vaccine according the National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act implemented in 1988. Since the NCVIA was 
implemented, vaccine companies have been increasing the recommended vaccine schedule, with no 
repercussion for lack of safety on their part.  
 *Do you know that Dr. William Thompson of the CDC has come forward and admitted that he and his 
colleagues literally threw studies in the trash that linked the MMR to autism? 
 *Do you know that Merck is at this very moment in court for fraud and lying about efficacy rates of their 
MMR? Likewise, every vaccine maker has been convicted of fraud.  
 *Do you know that vaccines are NOT held to the same standard as other pharmaceutical medicines 
when it comes to testing for safety? There are no double blind placebo tests performed on vaccines. While it 
took 10 years to have Viagra approved and declared safe for the market, vaccines are given the green light after 
just days of testing!  
 *Do you know that our children are the sickest generation in history? It has been predicted that this 
generation will be the first generation in centuries to be buried by their parents? 
 *Do you know that herd immunity is a lie? 90-95% of the population must be vaccinated for herd 
immunity, however only 70-85% of those vaccinated actually make antibodies against the virus for which they 
are vaccinated. That means up to 30% of the vaccinated are still not immune, making herd immunity non 
existent. Likewise, this number includes adults, but how many adults have had all 69 vaccines recommended 
by the CDC that is given to children today? How many adults get their boosters every 10 years because vaccine 
immunity only lasts about 10 years? Have you been vaccinated for all these diseases within the last 10 years? 
It’s doubtful that 90% of adults have been vaccinated in the last 10 years, and yet we have yet to see a polio or 
rotovirus outbreak.  
 I am a parent of a child that had an adverse reaction and I know first hand the risk of every vaccine. My 
healthy four-month-old baby girl went to the doctor and came out a sick, miserable infant. For the first year of 
her life, she experienced rashes, ear infections, illness, fevers, and pain all day and all night, all following her 
four month vaccinations. Please, oppose this bill and protect our children from another highly risky vaccine. 
Allow the parents to choose what is right for their children and protect those God-given rights of parental rights. 
 The current vaccine schedule, as it stands at 69 doses by the age of 5, has never been tested, while we 
see more and more students with chronic illness such as asthma, allergies, neurological conditions, and more 
severe reactions that are listed on the vaccine inserts including encephalitis, paralysis by Guillain-Barre 
Syndrome, autoimmune disease, and even death.  The United States has the highest infant mortality rate of 
any first world country in the world and the highest vaccination rate. What are we doing wrong?  
 No test has ever been conducted on the outcome of multiple vaccines given at once. They are only tested 
individually yet always given in multiple doses. 
 Our children do not need more vaccines. Our children do not need to be protected by what has been 
deemed, “unavoidably unsafe”. Our children need more protection from their parents and our government.  
Instead of passing more laws to create more illness among our children, please work toward laws that protect 
our children by holding these companies that create these vaccines liable and accountable to safety. 
Thank you, 
Pastor Jeremiah and Amy Mykytiuk 
106 S. Mccall St.  
Ulysses, KS 67880 


